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Heartland Health Care Center-Allen Park 824020                                             July 21, 2021 

Shannon Snyder, Administrator 

9150 Allen Road 

Allen Park, Michigan 48101 

 

Email:  4044admin@hcr-manorcare.com 

 

Subject: Nursing Home Licensure Survey Findings for Heartland Health Care Center-Allen Park 

 

Dear Shannon Snyder, 

 

A virtual state nursing home licensure survey was conducted on July 21, 2021, at Heartland 

Health Care Center-Allen Park, pursuant to the Michigan Public Health Code, Act 368 of 1978, 

Part 201, Section 333.20155, which requires the department to make at least one visit to each 

licensed health facility or agency every 3 years for survey and evaluation for the purpose of 

licensure. These visits can include virtual surveys conducted between the department and 

licensee via video conferencing. Additionally, a nursing home in Michigan is required to be 

licensed under the Michigan Public Health Code Act 368 of 1978 Part 217, Section 333.21711.  

 

Participants included: 

• Shannon Snyder, Administrator 

• Barbara Zabitz, LARA BCHS surveyor  

 

At the time of the survey, no non-compliance was found. 

 

In summary, Heartland Health Care Center-Allen Park is in compliance with the Michigan 

Public Health Code, Act 368 of 1978, Article 17 Facilities and Agencies, Part 201 General 

Provisions (MCL 333.20101 through 333.20211); Part 17 Nursing Homes (MCL 333.21701 

through 333.21799e); and/or the Michigan Administrative Rules for Health Facilities or 

Agencies (R 325.45101 through R 325.45385), as applicable.  

 

Please feel free to contact me if you have questions or concerns. 

 
Barbara Zabitz, RDN, Health Care Surveyor 

Nursing Home Licensing 

Health Facilities Division 

Bureau of Community and Health Systems 

Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs 

zabitzb@michigan.gov 

Cell: 313-296-5731 

Fax: 517-241-3354 
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